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THE FRIENDS OF IFFLEY

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held in the Church

Zall at 7.30 p.m. 19th March, 1980. The attendance was 42,
T Apologies for absence were received from Lady Krebs,

Jr. and Mrs. Lyth, Miss Jameson, Mrs. Warin, Mr. Leigh,

Mrs. Arniel, Mr. Scofield and Mr. Foster.

gt The Minutes were read. This addition is to be made:

"An election to the Committee was held. The subsequent count

showed the following to have been elected:-

C. H. Bates.
A. P. Bosley 1980
Mrs. D. Briggs.

B. Evans.

H. T. Foster. 1 & 2
W. Hegg- F)

Miss S. King-Turner.

Mrs. J. G. Clliver.”

3. Matters Arising. There was none.

4. 4 resolution was put to the meeting conceraning the
constitution of elections to the Committee.

i) Toree

members to be elected to the Committee

annually for a three year term.

ii) Retiring members should not be eligible for
re-election for & period of one year.

iii} The

Committee may co~opt a maximum of two members

to serve until the next A.G.M. when they “shall be
eligible for election.

Fr. Coles explained that the present committee ¢f twenty was
too large and unwieldy and that in this way the size of the
Committee could be reduced. It would give an opportunity for

new faces, but

it would probably mean abandoning the principle

cf all parts of the village being represented, which is hbow it

had worked out

in the past. In discussion it was considered

that a committee of nine was too small and that interest in
the Friends might be sacrificed.

Dr. Warin
opportunity to
opportunity to
motion was put

5. Blection.

suggested that as the Committee had not had the
discuss this motion, they should be given the
do so and report to the next A.G.M. This

to the meeting and it was carried 37 - 5.

As there were only- five nominations they were

automatically elected with the agreement of the meeting.

They are

Mrs. J. Arniel.
Mrs. B. Benson.
J. Leigh.

Mrs. P. Nichtolas.
Mrs. K. Simmonds.

6. Chairman's Report. The Chairman, Dr. Banks, apologised
fcr not having circulated a newsletter. This was due to per-
sonal reasons which had taken her away from Iffley since
Christmas and was likely to do so again. For this reason

also she was -tendering her resignation. She felt that twe
years was a long enough stint in any case. She was grateful
for the help ¢f the Secretary, iMary Stone, Mrs. Arniel, the
Vice-chairman, Mr. Bates, the Co-chairman, Mr. Cleaver, the
Treasurer Mr. Hogg, and the chairmen and members of the various
sub-committees. The City Councillors for the Iffley ward had
alsoc been of great assistance and we were sorry about the death
of Bill Benfield during the year. Mr. Frank Pickstcck of the
Oxford Preservation Trust had supported us in dealing with
planning applications.

Cn the subject of planning applications our great success
had been in altering the plans for the Trunk Sewer. We were
grateful for the help of Councillors Yardley and Farker, Helen
Turner of the Oxford Times, Mr. McCreight a civil engineer.
Mr. Cleaver had addressed the Highways Committee and a petition
had been organised by Mrs. Arniel and Lady Krebs. Dr. Lawrence
had allowed the shafts to be put in his garden which did away
with the need to dig big trenches in Mill Lane and the distruction
of the grass triangle. Traffic restrictions had been imposed,
but the yellow lines would be removed when the work was finished.

The names for new roads suggested by the Rev. Hills and
forwarded to the Highways Committee were being adopted.

18 Mill Léne. A house in the garden which presented a
three-storied aspect to the river was refused and one with
two stories later accepted. The fig tree is to be preserved.

Mill House Garden. The application whichwas accepted incor-
porated our wishes for a house to be set further back and set
as low as possible and for a proper stone wail of.the same
height as the present wall-.

Tree Hotel Site. Now Cordrey Green, this is now nearing
completion. We had hoped that it could have been planned as
a whole, but it had been the subject of three separate applic-
ations. The wall along Church Way was now nearly finished.

6 Church Way-. There had been an application to alter this,
but the house had now been bought by somecone else, who was
expected to treat it more sympathetically.

Wootten/West View. The applications for the remaining sites
up Wood House Way had been approved. The Cld Feoples
Bungalows had been agreed and building was about to start and
outline consent had been given for a house to incorperate the
barn on Site G. The plans had been passed for the Council
houses and a private development on the old allotments.  le
had made suggestions for tree planting which had been agreed.

A walll on the boundary of the Prince of Wales and Fita-
herbert Close bad been built in such a way that an unsightly
extent of breeze block was visible. The Chairman had committed



Mrs. Godfrey said that in Meadow Lane it used to be
pleasant to be able to walk in the field now cwned by Oriel
College, however receatly the entrance had been completely

closed. She wondered if there was a Right of Way. It was
suggested that as the farmer had young animals there, he would
wish to keep out walkers especially with dogs. The Secretary

undertook to make encuiries about the existence of a Right
of Way.
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